Cemetery Trustees Minutes April 25, 2012

Cemetery Trustee Meeting – April 25, 2012 Meeting at Old Town Cemetery – Site walk – 6:30 p.m.
Present: Ed Pelczar, Mike Pelczar, Mike Provost, Rich Alperin
The purpose of the meeting was to evaluate the Old Town Cemetery, to see what has been completed and what needs to be done.
At the entrance to the cemetery there is quite a bit of dirt and rock that was plowed into the cemetery by whomever plowed the parking area. They also hit the right post and it is now leaning into the cemetery. Ed will contact the Housing Authority to have then clean and repair the area.
The Veterans Memorial Trust Committee recently completed a project to lay down brick around the flag pole incorporating the war memorial.
The top of a fir tree inside the cemetery came down and the tree should be taken down. There are also 3 cedar trees that need to be removed. One is half dead, one is leaning quite badly, and the third one has been hit by lightning. There is also a large hardwood that has several large dead branches that should be trimmed. If these trees or branches come down they have the potential to break several monuments and we want to avoid that. Ed will get some price quotes to get this work done.
There are still a few monuments that have been broken and appear to be fixable. We'll see if we can arrange to get this work done in the current fiscal year.
Mike Pelczar was recently reappointed to the Trustees with a term ending in March of 2015.
Rich Alperin needs to submit paperwork for his reappointment.
Members will be contacted about a date for our next meeting.
Adjourned at 7:30 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Ed Pelczar

http://www.newmarketnh.gov Powered by Joomla! Generated: 29 August, 2013, 15:59